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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR  

 

MONDAY, APRIL 24TH 

Agenda - Finance and Budget Committee @6:30 pm 

1) Approval of Minutes 

2) Review of Credit Card Usage Policy (Tabled) 

Enclosed is a Memorandum from Greg Heath regarding the purchasing issues in items 3 and 4. 

3) Review Formal Bidding Process and Threshold. 

4) Review Purchasing Local. 

 

Agenda -Safety and Human Resources Committee @7:30 pm 

1) Approval of Minutes  

2) Review Recommended Changes to Personnel Code Section 197.18 (Vacation).  
  

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26, 2017 

Parks and Recreation Board@6:30 pm 

1) Approval of Minutes 

2) Discussion and/or Action on Request to Allow Camping at Vorwerk Park 

CANCELLATION 

Civil Service Commission Meeting 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

AMP Update/April 14, 2017 

 

 

 

rd 
Records Retention - CM-11 - 2 Years 

To:        Mayor & Members of Council 

cc:  Finance Director, City Manager, Law Director 

From: Roxanne 

Subject:        General Information 
Date:  April 21, 2017 
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City of Napoleon, Ohio 

FFIINNAANNCCEE  AANNDD  BBUUDDGGEETT  CCOOMMMMIITTTTEEEE  

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, March 27, 2017 at 6:30 pm 

 

PRESENT  

Committee Jeff Mires-Chair, Joe Bialorucki, Mayor Jason Maassel 

City Staff 

Recorder 

Others 

Gregory J. Heath, Finance Director/Clerk of Council 

Roxanne Dietrich 

News Media 

ABSENT 

  Committee Member 

 

 

 

Patrick McColley 

Call To Order 

 

Chairman Mires called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

 

Minutes from November 28, 2016, December 2, 2016 and December 3, 2016 stand 

approved with no objections or corrections. 

 

Review of City’s 

Investment Policy and 

Portfolio  

 

Heath stated per the City’s investment policy, an annual review is to be done.   Eileen 

Stanic from Meeder Investment Management is our advisor and will give a 

presentation tonight. 

Meeder’s presentation included: an update on interest rates that went from 0.75% 

to 1.0% with the forecast saying we could see two additional rate hikes in 2017, one 

in June and another in December.  Inflation is expected to stabilize around 2%. The 

markets are optimistic in anticipation of the Trump administration being successful. 

The unemployment rate is anticipated at going down to 4.4% as we approach 

potential for job creation.  The inflation rate has been fluctuating from above 2% to 

just below 2%.  As we go through this period with potential for great change, the 

market will get ahead of itself and then back off.  The interest rate prior to the 

election was 0.50% and post-election the rate went to about 1.6%-1.8%.  The market 

anticipates slowly rising interest rates over the next five years.  Outstanding credit 

card and student loan debt has an impact on the economy as the trend of debt is 

rising.  The average student loan monthly payment is about $350.00 a month that 

precludes people from spending on other things that would contribute to the growth 

of the economy.  The home ownership rate has dropped from 43% to 35%. The City’s 

portfolio has a good balance between cash on-hand and investments. 

 

Review of First Quarter 

Budget Adjustments 

 

 

 

 

 

Heath said there are two big items being requested:  (1) General Fund/Human 

Resources 100-1370 - $30,000.00 for legal services to Clemans and Nelson, there was 

money encumbered in 2016, that purchase order was closed in error and the funds 

were not carried over; (2) Refund-Fire Loss Fund 243-1900 - $34,000.00, the ORC 

requires that money is there so if a house burns we get the money from the 

insurance company to make sure the property owner abates and/or cleans up the 

property after a fire loss, this would be a supplemental to the appropriation.   
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Motion to Recommend to 

Council Approval of First 

Quarter Budget 

Adjustments 

 

Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

 

Motion to Recommend to 

Council Approval of 

Transfer of Funds 

 

Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

 

Other requests:   

We had issues with the cell phone bills.  In various accounts the bills were not getting 

in on time and rolled over to 2017 for that appropriation correction.   

2200 Fire/Safety Services 100-2200 there was $2,000 for unemployment 

compensation that was not in the original budget.  

Economic Development Fund 130-0000 $580.00 appears twice in the appropriation 

transfer to ED - took the additional dollar amount out of the ED fund.   

Probation Department 287-1810 has $7,200 in additional appropriations for an 

unappropriated balance for service.   

Capital Improvements for City Manager 400-1300 has $2,200 for a laptop computer 

for the City Manager and upgrade to secretary’s computer.  

 

Heath informed the committee he has concerns with the current status of income 

tax. Last year’s revenue was good and at the time the budget was put together we 

were optimistic and put in a middle of the road figure of $4.4 million. From the 

report ran on Friday this year can be closer to $4 million, we may have to reconsider 

budgetary changes.  Bialorucki asked if they could get data showing additional 

collections done last year and how much was received each month.  Heath said due 

to the passage of HB5 what was quarterly is now monthly. 

 

Motion:  Maassel  Second: Bialorucki  

to recommend to Council approval of the first quarter budget adjustments. 

 

 

 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea-Maassel, Bialorucki, Mires 

Nay- 

 

Motion:  Maassel Second: Bialorucki 

To recommend to Council approval of the transfer of funds as part of the first 

quarter budget adjustments. 

 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea-Maassel, Bialorucki, Mires 

Nay- 

 

Review of Credit Card 

Usage Policy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Motion to Table 

 

 

 

Heath passed out a draft policy on credit card usage and said he took the City’s 

current policy and included the State Auditor’s bulletin on credit card controls and 

created this new proposed credit card policy.  The State Auditor is keying in on cash 

withdrawals which is not an issue for us as we prohibit that on our credit cards and 

have incorporated it into our policy.   I would ask the committee to table this item so 

the other appointed authorities can review the policy and a final draft of the policy 

will be presented at the next meeting.   

 

Motion:  Bialorucki Second:  Maassel 

To table review of credit card usage policy. 
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Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea-Maassel, Bialorucki, Mires 

Nay- 

 

Motion to Adjourn 

 

Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

 

 

Motion:  Bialorucki Second:  Maassel 

to adjourn at 7:32 pm. 

 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea-Maassel, Bialorucki, Mires 

Nay- 

Date Approved: 

 

April 24, 2017 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

Jeff R. Mires, Chair  
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City of Napoleon, Ohio 
 FINANCE DEPARTMENT 

 255 West Riverview Avenue, P.O. Box 151 
Napoleon, OH  43545-0151 

 Telephone: (419) 599-1235    Fax: (419) 599-8393 
www.napoleonohio.com    

Memorandum 
To: Members of Finance & Budget Committee 

 Members of City Council 

 Jason P. Maassel, Mayor 

 Joel L. Mazur, City Manager 

 Billy D. Harmon, City Law Director 

 
From: Gregory J. Heath, Finance Director/Clerk of Council 

cc: Chris Peddicord, Assistant Finance Director   

 
Date: April 24, 2017 

Subject: Purchasing Issues  - Council Approval Levels 

     - Formal Bidding Levels 

     - Purchasing Local 

 

 

 

City Council referred out to the Finance and Budget Committee of City Council two items for review 

that break down into three (3) items for consideration:  Expenditure Levels Requiring Council Approval; 

Formal Bidding Levels; and, Codified Language on Local Purchasing Preferences.  To assist in my 

review of these issues I have attached the following from - City Charter, Article VI – Purchase, Sale, 

Lease and Contract; and, City Codified Ordinances, Section 105 “Purchases and Contracts’ and Section 

106 “Public Bidding Procedure” (Please See Attached Copies).  The following are my thoughts on each 

issue: 

 

Expenditure Levels Requiring Council Approval: 

Section 105.01 of the City Codified Ordinances covers the $25,000 expenditure approval level.  It states 

“…no purchase shall be made or contract, … entered into, … in excess of twenty-five thousand dollars 
($25,000) unless approved by Council.”  This section has been changed several times over the years.  

When I first came to the City this level was set at $5,000.  Historically, this section was changed when 

the request to move the Formal Bidding Level was made.  Previously, they have moved concurrently 

with each other. 

   

This level can be set at whatever level City Council feels necessary for proper approval of large 

expenditures.  The lower the level, the more often City Council will need to vote on City expenditures; 

conversely, the higher the level, the need to vote would be less often.  This level DOES NOT have to be 

tied to the Formal Bidding Level, even though it has been historically.  Should City Council want to 

leave this level at $25,000, and move the Formal Bidding Level to $50,000, I believe they have the right 

to do just that at any time. 

 

(Purchasing Issues – Continued Next Page) 
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(Purchasing Issues – Continued) 

 

What is a good expenditure approval level?  As stated above, this is solely City Council’s decision.  If 

Council is comfortable, and trusts the information flowing to them from staff, then maybe $25,000 or 

higher is OK.  If they feel otherwise, or wants more control on expenditures, or for whatever other 

reason they deem necessary, then maybe a lower level should be looked at. 

 

Formal Bidding Levels: 

Section 105.01 of the City Codified Ordinances covers the $25,000 formal bidding level.  It states 

“…for expenditures that exceed twenty-five thousand dollars ($25,000)… shall advertise for sealed bids 
for the purchase or contract …”.  This section has also been changed several times over the years, 

usually following what was allowed in the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) at the time.   

 

Currently, the ORC sets the Formal Bidding Level at $50,000.  Again, Formal Bidding Levels can be 

set, up to $50,000, at whatever City Council deems necessary for proper competitive bidding of large 

expenditures.  Should City Council desire to keep it at $25,000, or lower, that is their decision. 

 

In general, the purpose of getting Competitive Bids or Quotes, both Formally and Non-Formally, is to 

obtain the Lowest and Best price for any needed goods or services the City spends its Taxpayers monies 

on.  Our obligation is to the Taxpayers to run the City in the most effective and cost efficient manner as 

possible.  Obtaining goods and services at the lowest and best cost, and remaining transparent in the 

process, necessitates the bidding or quoting process, formal or not. 

 

I have observed at times over the years Departments/Divisions with goods or services under the Formal 

Bidding Levels that are not even quoted.  It’s like if it is not required to be formally bid, then it’s not 

required to be bid or quoted at all.  I personally do not agree with this philosophy and believe is against 

the norms, and possible law, of obtaining goods and services in a competitive manner as required.  

 

I have seen over the years many Purchase Requisitions (PR) for $24,999.99 from various Departments.  

To me, this is a direct attempt to avoid both the Formal Bidding process, and the Formal Approval 

process from City Council.  In these instances I do not know if competitive bids or quotes were obtained 

or not.  If the PR was signed by the Appointed Authority, then I have assumed the spirit of 

competitiveness was followed.   

 

My recommendation is to establish a process of verifying if bids or quotes for those items less than the 

Formal Bidding Level as established by City Council.  Should City Council decide to level the level at it 

is, or even to raise it, they should add language to the Codified Section 105, that directs each 

Department to attempt to obtain competitive bids or quotes for all goods and services falling under the 

established Formal Bidding Levels.  The competitive bids or quotes should be attached to the PR’s 

going to the Appointed Authorities for approval. 

 

Purchasing Local: 

Currently, I am not aware of specific language in either the Charter or the Codified Ordinances that 

directs purchasing locally.  My recommendation is NOT TO CHANGE CURRENT LANGUAGE, and 

or, ADD ANY LANGUAGE REGARDING purchasing locally. 
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City of Napoleon, Ohio 

Joint Special Meeting 
of 

SSAAFFEETTYY  &&  HHUUMMAANN  RREESSOOUURRCCEESS  CCOOMMMMIITTTTEEEE  
with 

City Council 
 

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, March 27, 2017 at 7:30 PM 
PRESENT 

  Committee 

 

Dan Baer-Chairman; Jeff Comadoll, Rita Small 

  Councilmembers 

  Finance Director/Clerk 

  City Manager 

  Law Director 

  City Staff   

 

Travis Sheaffer, Jeff Mires, Joe Bialorucki 

Gregory J. Heath 

Joel Mazur 

Billy D. Harmon 

Chad Lulfs-Public Works Director, Clayton O’Brien-Fire Chief, Morgan 

Druhot-Human Resources 

  Recorder 

  Others 

Roxanne Dietrich 

Newsmedia 

ABSENT 

 

 

 

Call To Order    

                

Chairperson Baer called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm. 

 

Minutes Stand Approved Minutes of the February 27, 2017 meeting stand approved as presented 

with no objections or corrections. 

 

Review of Personnel 

Code Section 197.18 

(Vacation) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Review of Personnel Code Section 197.18 (vacation) 

 

City Manager Mazur explained we are looking at three things:  

prior service credit from another public service, allowing the City 

Manager to negotiate vacation for new employees coming in, and  

accrual use where we can use vacation as you accrue the time. 

Sheaffer stated the Personnel Committee recommends in 197.18(a) in 

second sentence delete from “after to hire date” and insert which will 

be accrued from start date. 

197.18(d) in the first sentence delete “except first years of service”  

basically an employee coming from a public subdivision could get a 

credit and can put date on that when will start.  

Comadoll responded that does not help engineering with someone 

coming in from the outside. 

Sheaffer said that could be part of the City Manager negotiating.  

197.18(e) second line after “balance” delete rest of sentence. 

197.18(h) A. Delete and put in “All employees (not elected officials) who 

are employed by the City of Napoleon shall have all their public service 

with the State of Ohio or any of its political subdivisions credited 

pursuant to Ohio RC 9.44(A).” 

1-Accrue and use from day one can add section setting minimum 

amounts;  

2-give credit for public service with State of Ohio subdivision pursuant 

to ORC based on accrual rate; and 

3-allow appointing Authority ability to negotiate.  
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Motion to Direct Law 

Director to  Bring Draft of 

Recommended Changes 

to the Next Meeting 

 

Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

Comadoll stated nothing over eighty hours should be credited. 

Heath asked if someone brings in eighty hours can they cash that out 

later? 

 

Lulfs said we are talking only about all future employees shouldn’t we 

put in a employees hired after “this” date (a date to be determined 

would be inserted). 

 

Motion:  Comadoll Second:  Small 

to Direct the Law Director to bring to the next committee meeting a 

draft of the recommended changes to Section 197.18 of the Personnel 

Code. 

 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea-Small, Baer, Comadoll 

Nay- 

 

The next meeting will be on April 24
th

. 

 

Motion To Adjourn 

 

 

 

Passed 

Yea-3 

Nay-0 

 

Adjournment 

 

 

 

Approved 

 

April 24, 2017 

Motion:  Comadoll Second:  Small 

 

To adjourn the Safety and Human Resources Committee meeting. 

 

Roll call vote on the above motion: 

Yea– Small, Baer, Comadoll 

Nay– 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Dan Baer, Chair 

 







A weekly newsletter presented by AMP President/CEO Marc Gerken

April 14, 2017

Members encouraged to 
show support for bonds
By Charles Willoughby – director of government affairs 

Congress is on a two-week recess and should 
be in home districts through April 21. Upon its 
return, the House Ways & Means Committee 
will start considering major tax reform propos-
als again, making now the perfect time to con-
tact your Congressional representative. Now is 
the time to remind them how significantly, ef-
ficiently and effectively municipal bonds build 
America and public power.  

Municipal bonds have helped finance nearly 
two-thirds of all the core infrastructure in the 
U.S. including schools, roads and bridges, sub-
ways, seaports and terminals, water and waste-
water infrastructure, housing, libraries and 
major segments of our nation’s energy grid. 
Municipal bonds provide state and local govern-
ments access to reliable low-cost financing that 
directly benefits the residents they serve. 

Your recent advocacy efforts have helped 
raise Congress’ understanding and apprecia-
tion for the benefits of tax-exempt bonds to new 
heights. Through your calls, letters and meetings 
with Congressional offices, the importance of 
municipal bonds has gained bipartisan interest, 
as well as a few new advocates trying to push 
back against the many legislators that continue 
actively seeking the taxation, restriction and re-
duction of municipal bonds. 

Members are encouraged to contact their 
Congressional delegation before they return 
from recess, and remind them why it is so im-
portant to protect the use of tax-exempt mu-
nicipal bonds.

For additional information, please contact 
Michael Beirne, vice president of external affairs, 
at mbeirne@amppartners.org or 614.540.0835.   

Members recognized for reliability
By Michelle Palmer, PE – vice president of technical services

The American Public Power Association (APPA) recently awarded more 
than 120 public power utilities nationwide certificates of excellence for 
reliable performance. The utilities were chosen based on a comparison of 
their outage records, as indicated by eReliability Tracker data, against na-
tionwide data gathered by the Energy Information Administration (EIA). 

The following AMP members were among the utilities recognized:

Energy markets update
By Jerry Willman – assistant vice president of energy marketing

The May 2017 natural gas contract increased $0.04/MMBtu to settle at 
$3.227/MMBtu. The EIA reported an injection of 10 Bcf for the week end-
ing April 7, which was in line with analyst expectations. This injection 
is greater than the five-year average for the week, driven by warmer than 
normal temperatures.

On-peak power prices for 2018 at AD Hub closed yesterday at $36.23/
MWh, which was $0.07/MWh lower for the week.

Berlin, MD Hillsdale Perkasie

Bowling Green Jackson Piqua

Bryan Napoleon Princeton

Columbiana New Martinsville Versailles

Cuyahoga Falls Newton Falls Wadsworth

Ephrata Oak Harbor Wapakoneta

Front Royal Orrville Wyandotte

Hamilton Painesville Yellow Springs

Congratulations to all 24 members who were recognized for their reli-
able service.

As a reminder, eReliability Tracker service is available to all AMP mem-
bers at no cost through their AMP membership. Subscribers receive cus-
tomized annual reports that analyze the utility outage information and 
compare the data to other subscribers’ data in the same region and class 
size. Subscribing members can also receive recognition and points toward 
APPA’s Reliable Public Power (RP3) designation through active participa-
tion in the service.

For additional information or to subscribe to the eReliability Tracker 
service, please contact Jennifer Flockerzie, technical services program co-
ordinator, at 614.540.0853 or jflockerzie@amppartners.org. 
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$55.51
On Peak (16 hour) prices into AEP/Dayton Hub

 Week ending April 14

MON TUE WED THU FRI
$37.64 $34.26 $33.27 $30.20 $27.08
   
 Week ending April 7

MON TUE WED THU FRI
$37.50 $32.87 $30.87 $34.68 $38.00

AEP/Dayton 2018 5x16 price as of April 13 — $26.23

AEP/Dayton 2018 5x16 price as of April 6 — $36.30

March Operations Data

March
2017

March 
2016

AFEC Capacity Factor 72% 22%

Prairie State Capacity Factor 51% 44%

Meldahl Capacity Factor 39% N/A

Cannelton Capacity Factor 51% N/A

Greenup Capacity Factor 13% N/A

Willow Island Capacity Factor 70% 72%

Belleville Capacity Factor 82% 86%

Blue Creek Wind Capacity Factor 39% 38%

JV6 Wind Capacity Factor 27% 23%

Napoleon Solar Capacity Factor 16% 15%

Bowling Green Solar Capacity Factor 22% N/A

Avg. A/D Hub On-Peak Rate $34/MWh $27/MWh

*Fremont capacity factor based on 675 MW rating.
*Fremont was in planned outage March 2016. 
*PS capacity factor based on 1,582 MW rating.
*PS had one unit down for spring maintenance in 2016 and 2017.
*Meldahl capacity factor based on 105 MW rating
*Cannelton capacity factor based on 87.6 MW rating
*Greenup capacity factor based on 70 MW rating.
*Willow Island capacity factor based on 44.2 MW rating.
*Belleville capacity factor based on 42 MW rating.
*Solar capacity factor based on 3.54 MW rating.

First quarterly FFAC meeting 
to take place May 12
By Chris Monacelli – electric utility manager, City of Westerville; AMP 
Board of Trustees

As the newly appointed chair of AMP’s Focus Forward 
Advisory Council (FFAC), I would like to invite AMP 
members who are interested in learning and advising on 
emerging trends in utilities to join us and participate in 
the FFAC. 

The FFAC meets on a quarterly or as-needed basis, usu-
ally virtually via Go-To-Webinar. Our next meeting is 
scheduled for May 12 from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. We will 
briefly review resources for the Focus Forward Toolkit and 
spend the majority of our time discussing next steps. 

For additional information or to participate, please 
contact Erin Miller, director of energy policy and sustain-
ability, at emiller@amppartners.org or 614.540.1019. I 
look forward to working with you.

AFEC update
By Jerry Willman 

The Fremont plant generally operated in 2x1 configura-
tion for the week, but was cycled offline by PJM on Sunday 
due to economics. 

Duct firing operated for 37 hours this week. The plant 
generated at a 65 percent capacity factor (based on 675 
MW rating).

AMP holds second Regional 
Safety Meeting of 2017

More than 45 representatives from 14 member com-
munities attended this week's Regional Safety Meet-
ing, held April 13 at Cabela’s in Hamburg, Pennsyl-
vania. During the event, vendors from 14 companies 
showcased their products and services, and speakers 
presented on various industry topics. 

DEED fall funding  cycle to 
open May 1, close Aug. 15
By Michelle Palmer, PE

The fall funding cycle of the American 
Public Power Association’s (APPA) Dem-
onstration of Energy Efficiency & Develop-
ments (DEED) program opens on May 1 
and runs through Aug. 15.

Grants, up to 125,000, are designed to 
fund innovative utility projects that increase efficiency, re-
duce costs, investigate new technologies, offer new services 
or improve processes and practices to better serve custom-
ers. AMP pays for its members to be DEED participants 
and will assist utilities with the grant application process. 
For assistance completing a DEED application, please con-
tact me at mpalmer@amppartners.org or 614.540.0924. 

Applicants will be notified of the DEED Board’s funding 
decision by mid-October 2017. Additional DEED program 
details are available on APPA’s website or by emailing 
DEED@PublicPower.org. 

mailto:emiller%40amppartners.org?subject=
mailto:mpalmer%40amppartners.org?subject=
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APPA webinar series covers 
RP3 Program application
By Michelle Palmer, PE 

The American Public Power Association (APPA) is host-
ing a webinar series addressing the Reliable Public Power 
Provider (RP3) application. Each webinar will begin at 
1 p.m. and will be led by a member of the review panel. 
Application sections to be covered include:

• Safety – April 18

• Workforce Development – May 2

• System Improvement – May 23

Webinar registration and call-in information is avail-
able on the APPA website. 

Awarded to public power utilities that demonstrate pro-
ficiency in reliability, safety, workforce development and 
system improvement, the RP3 designation is a reflection of 
sound business practices and recognized industry leading 
practices. Additional program information and a preview 
of the application is available on the APPA website. 

AMP encourages members to submit an RP3 appli-
cation and is available to assist as needed. For applica-
tion assistance, please contact Jennifer Flockerzie at 
614.540.0853 or jflockerzie@amppartners.org.

AMP hosts Underground 
Distribution Workshop

AMP hosted an Underground Distribution 
Workshop this week, with 15 representatives from 
five member communities in attendance. An ex-
pansion of the lineworker series, the course pro-
vided participants with hands-on and in-class 
training on underground installation techniques 
including splicing, terminations, switching and 
cable installation.

Participants included Derek Shreiner, Colum-
bus; Roy Butcher, Columbus; Josh Anderson, 
Columbus; Sean Harper, Columbus; Joe Quayle, 
Columbus; Mike Clark, Columbus; Mark Jones, 
Columbus; Charles Euton, Columbus; Tony Vec-
chio, Columbus; Bill George, Newton Falls; Ben 
Palazzi, Grafton; Jarret Wolford, Coldwater; Eric 
Green, Coldwater; Jamey Tiell, Bowling Green; 
and Michael Schultz, Bowling Green.

Finance & Accounting webinar 
covers trends in banking
By Joe Regan – member credit compliance analyst

On April 12, AMP hosted 24 participants from 22 mem-
ber communities in five states for the second Finance & 
Accounting webinar of 2017.

Suzanne Griffin, CTP and senior vice president treasury 
management sales advisor with Huntington Bank, dis-
cussed trends in banking. Griffin provided an overview of 
current trends in banking and treasury management servic-
es with an emphasis on electronic banking, including tips 
and processes that may help improve efficiencies, as well 
as best practices for mitigating risk. Specifically, the topics 
discussed were wire transfers, automated clearing house 
(ACH), onsite check processing, smart safes, lockbox, cash 
vault, commercial card, merchant services and fraud ser-
vices. The presentation allowed for interactive question and 
answer opportunities from participants regarding various 
topics being discussed.

For those interested in viewing this webinar, it was re-
corded and is now available on the AMP Member Extranet. 
If you need assistance viewing the webinar or have any 
other questions, please contact me at 614.540.6913 or 
jregan2@amppartners.org. Please stay tuned for upcom-
ing Finance & Accounting webinars.

News or Ads?
Call Kerin Scott at 
614.540.6406 or email to
kscott@amppartners.org
if you would like to pass 
along news or ads.

April 18—Changes, Overview of 2017 NESC
AMP Headquarters, Columbus

April 25-26—Technical Services Conference
Quest Conference Center, Columbus

May 5-10—APPA Engineering & Operations 
Conference/Rodeo
San Antonio, TX

May 22-26—Lineworker Basic 2
AMP Headquarters, Columbus

June 12-16—Lineworker Intermediate
AMP Headquarters, Columbus

July 11-13—Hotline Training
AMP Headquarters, Columbus

Calendar

http://www.publicpower.org/Events/Event.cfm?EventID=167364&navItemNumber=38477
http://www.publicpower.org/Programs/Landing.cfm?ItemNumber=31003&navItemNumber=37536
mailto:jflockerzie%40amppartners.org?subject=
https://www.amppartners.org/login
mailto:jregan2%40amppartners.org?subject=
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multiple positions
American Municipal Power, Inc. (AMP) is seeking appli-

cants for the following positions. For additional informa-
tion or complete job descriptions, please visit the “careers” 
section of the AMP website.

Manager of Marketing/Member Relations – This 
position is responsible for fostering member relation-
ships and implementing AMP’s strategic growth plan. 
This includes assisting the director of marketing/member 
relations in the administration and marketing of AMP 
services, programs and projects to members, perform-
ing regular visits to member communities and educating 
members about power supply portfolios, energy markets 
and AMP programs and services. Qualifications include 
a bachelor’s degree in business or an engineering-related 
field; three or more years of experience in the electric util-
ity industry; and excellent interpersonal and communica-
tion skills. Travel required. 

Power Dispatcher – This position is responsible for 
making hourly purchasing and selling decisions for the 
use of available generating resources to optimally meet 
member load requirements; monitoring member loads; 
and implementing and scheduling power supply arrange-
ments. Candidates must have a minimum of an associ-
ate degree in business or related field (bachelor’s degree 
preferred), or related work experience. Candidate must 
be willing to work rotating shifts; learn power supply op-
erations, economic dispatch of generation resources and 
transmission use; and become PJM Generation Opera-
tion certified within one year of employment. 

St. Clairsville begins search 
for assistant superintendent 

The City of St. Clairsville has an immediate opening 
for an assistant superintendent in its electric department. 
The assistant superintendent is responsible for assisting 
the electric superintendent in the day to day operation 
and management of the electric department in a munici-
pal government setting. 

The position also is responsible for conducting main-
tenance on and installation of high voltage and second-
ary electric lines. The position also may serve as assis-
tant superintendent for other public service departments. 
Qualifications include completion of high school (or 
equivalent) and a minimum of five years of experience 
working with high voltage electrical, or any equivalent 
combination of education, experience and training that 
provides the required knowledge, skills and abilities. 
Field experience and/or project management experience 
would be considered a plus. Applicants who live within a 
60 minute drive of the city preferred. 

A complete position description is available on the 
city’s website. Interested candidates should send a let-
ter of interest with salary requirements and a resume to 
DOPS, City of St. Clairsville, PO Box 537, St. Clairsville, 
OH 43950, by May 5.

Electric department director 
needed at OMLPS

Oberlin Municipal Light and Power System (OMLPS) 
is in search of candidates for the position of electric de-
partment director to oversee all engineering, financial, 
administrative and management functions of the light 
and power system. 

Qualifications include a bachelor’s degree in electri-
cal engineering, public administration or related field; 
at least five years of hands-on experience in generation, 
transmission and distribution operations, including ex-
tensive planning, personnel management and financial 
experience; or an equivalent combination of education 
and experience that provides the skills and abilities nec-
essary to perform the primary job duties. A valid Ohio 
driver’s license is required. 

Applications and a full job description are available at 
www.cityofoberlin.com or at the Oberlin City Hall, locat-
ed at 85 S. Main St., Oberlin, OH 44074. A cover letter and 
resume should be included with completed application. 

Classifieds

American Municipal Power, Inc.
1111 Schrock Road l Suite 100

Columbus, Ohio 43229
614.540.1111 l FAX 614.540.1113

www.amppartners.org

http://www.stclairsville.com
http://www.cityofoberlin.com
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